



Permanent memorial – thanks to LaFarge. We are grateful to the firm LaFarge for their donation of a large stone which is part of the permanent memorial to John Bainbridge our former Head of Sport and Recreation. When John died suddenly in November 2005 the new flood-lit astro was partly completed and it was thought a fitting tribute to him to name it The Bainbridge Astro since he had worked with Business Manager Roger Murfin on the lottery bid which funded it. Sheila Bainbridge unveiled the plaque in summer 2006 and now this is permanently located on the stone in front of the astro as a lasting reminder of all John’s work for the Wilsthorpe community. Once again, our gratitude to LaFarge for their support.





Students : make sure this copy of Home-Link arrives home the same day you get it. Earn a reward by getting your parent to sign in the box to the left of the logo – make sure your name is in the other box. When everyone has finished reading it, tear off the ‘Home-Link’ heading (including the issue number and date) and post it into the Office post box (next to the print room).





If your copy is emailed home : write your name, form and the Home-Link issue number on any piece of recycled paper (eg an old envelope) - get your parent to sign it  and then post it into the post box.





You will earn a Green slip and have a chance in the termly prize draw to win a £10 gift token.




















Save Paper – have your Home-Link emailed home


If you would prefer to have your weekly edition of Home-Link emailed to you, please send a message to � HYPERLINK "mailto:homelink@wilsthorpe.derbyshire.sch.uk" ��homelink@wilsthorpe.derbyshire.sch.uk�.





Home-Link is printed on 100% re-cycled paper





Has Wilsthorpe got talent? After last Wednesday’s show the emphatic answer is ‘yes!’. Here is one parent’s unsolicited review : “I would like to start by saying "Wow!" What a fantastic evening that was shared by all. It consisted of different age children that were willing to put themselves in the spotlight in front of onlookers watching their variety of talents for an evening performance. I could not believe how brave they all were. Fantastic! The show consisted of pianists, singers, dancers, a flame thrower, a mad scientist/magician and comedy acts : watching two older boys prancing around dressed up as women did make me laugh very much!  Well done to you all and thank-you for a brilliant evening. You're ALL winners in my estimation. And thank-you for all the people back stage, the show could not have happened without you. I look forward to next year!” The eventual winner was Hayden Gregory (pictured below) singing and playing an Oasis song; second prize went to Emily Topham and third was Amy Wilcox. 











 





Basketball News - On Thursday the 3rd December a group of Year 7 boys and girls travelled to Ilkeston School to compete in an Erewash basketball competition. The evening included some coaching from the chairman of Ilkeston Outlaws Basketball Club. Wilsthorpe’s two teams managed to finish first and third in the competition. A big well done to those who took part including Devon Neave, Luke Slatcher, Luke Lane, Maisie Halford, Liam Campion, Joe Symonds, Beth and Rachel Gaughan, Aiden Goodman, Joe Greenland and Jack Draper. Ilkeston Outlaws train on both a Friday night and Saturday morning and  anybody wishing to get involved should see Mr Mellors for details. 
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European Project : Wilsthorpe is pleased to be involved in a project entitled ‘School Inclusion’ working in collaboration with schools and agencies in Italy, Germany, Greece and Ireland. The project has produced some research into the reasons for students leaving education early and has developed a set of training materials for teaching staff and members of other educational agencies. The project can be viewed at � HYPERLINK "http://schoolinclusion.pixel-online.org/info/index.php" ��http://schoolinclusion.pixel-online.org/info/index.php� (the link is, of course, available from the Home Page of our own website). For further information contact Roger Murfin, Business Manager, at the school.








